

Sarah Carroll Chair NYC Landmarks Preservation Commission 1 Centre Street New York, NY 10007

Via email to SCarroll@lpc.NYC.gov

Re: 1083 Fifth Avenue, low-wall proposal

Dear Chair Carroll and Commissioners:

The Church of the Heavenly Rest is the next-door neighbor to the north of 1083 Fifth Avenue. We write in support of the proposed low wall to be installed in front of 1083 Fifth Avenue.

We have been very pleased to see the building's ongoing, careful restoration. Most Fifth Avenue buildings have some sort of division between the public space and the interior private space. We understand the low wall will provide an element of safety and protection. We are excited to once again have a "next door neighbor" and want the restored building to have all the elements needed to become a home.

We support this project and thank the Commission for its consideration.

Grace & Peace,

The Rev. Matthew Heyd Rector

DIT LEYDY